Faculty Senate Council

November 11, 2009

3:30-5 p.m.

Present:  Aoki, Chopra, Fedder, Feinstein, Griffith, Gullette, Hight, Hinga, Kamas, E. Li, S. Li, Moritz, Numan, Ostrov,  Pier, Popalisky, Prior, Schaefer, Unger, White, Young

Excused:  Riley, Goldstein

Absent:  Counseling Psychology, Marketing, Hess, Holliday, Kreitzberg, Maurer, Pan, Schulz, Senzai, Yan

Invited Participants:  President Engh, Provost Gilbert, Acting Associate Provost Marvier

1.  The meeting was opened at 3:30 p.m. by Faculty Senate President Ruth Davis.  Fr. Engh reported that faculty and staff raises continue to be the number one priority with the budget.  He said that financial aid was sufficient for the first quarter with some funds left.  Father said he has only an initial budget at this time.

After an article appeared in the student paper about a racial theme party, an open forum was held and attended by about 200+.  Father said it was a frank exchange of how people feel they are excluded, included, and the stereotyped on campus.  He said it reinforced the formation of the Council on Inclusive Excellence as a means to educate the University community and deal with issues of race.

2.  The minutes of the October 14 meeting were approved.

3.  Ruth reported on the following:

- Desk arrangement in classroom rests on the preference of the instructor.  There are no formal rules from the Registrar or Facilities as to how the desks should be left after the end of a class.

- Using a new format for the Faculty Recognition Event resulted in a savings of $6,904.19 from the prior year.  This amount has been transferred to the emergency financial aid fund for students.

- Online evaluations results are being analyzed by the School of Business.  No final analysis was available for this meeting.

- The Interest/Expertise Questionnaire distributed to faculty to solicit their service for University Coordinating Committee (UCC) appointed committees resulted in a very low response.  The UCC will send out the survey again in January.

- A Grievance Committee was formed for the School of Education and Counseling Psychology.  There will be one member from Education, one from Counseling Psychology, and one at-large member.

4.  Michelle Marvier reported on the latest draft of the Patent Policy.  There were no substantive changes from the previous version.  She pointed out that on the advice of counsel there were some verb tense changes to present tense. 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved by the Council to accept the current version as presented by Michelle and recommended that the Policy be submitted to the full Senate for a vote to replace the current policy in the Faculty Handbook under section 3.7.5.2.

5.  Linda Kamas, chair of the Work/Life Balance Advisory Committee, reported the Committee members are Michael Axelman, Laura Ellingson, William Prior, and Eleanor Willensem with Don Dodson as project director. She said the Committee is working towards setting policy to help employees resolve work/life conflict and attain career flexibility.

Linda reported that Kids on Campus (KOC) will no longer offer sibling care for alumni.  As one of their goals is to expand infant care, they are looking at a property adjacent to KOC.  Linda said that the Committee supports the teacher/scholar model and the recommendation of a five-course load for tenure stream faculty.  Linda said they are looking at reduced-time appointments for those people with issues of not only child care but elder care as well.  She said a professional life coach is available for one-on-one counseling.  

6.  Ruth demonstrated the course availability site.  Using the site http://www.scu.edu/courseavail, she showed how to look for courses by term, school, course, new and old Core requirements, etc., and how to find the final exam schedule.  She said that you can print the whole schedule or only the portion that you want. 

7.  Ruth reported on the priority issues that faculty indicated on a recent survey.  While the lecturer policy, harassment policy, evaluation/selection of chairs/deans/administrators, changing the calendar to semesters, as well as other topics were mentioned, the results indicated that the top issues faculty would like to be addressed more fully are faculty involvement in the budget process, scheduling problems due to loss of classrooms, and the rank and tenure issues that include clarity in the application process and what is expected of faculty, followed by thorough evaluation of the governance system, and faculty involvement in the selection of chairs and higher level administrators.

The Council agreed to hold a meeting in December.

Copies of any materials distributed at this meeting are available upon request.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  Please refer to to http://www.scu.edu/governance.cfm for additional information on the Faculty Senate and University committees.
